
  

  

Hyde Park School   
PTO Meeting Minutes  

 NOVEMBER 7, 2018  at 7 PM    

Board Members   

Jason DeBruer - President | Ed Paff Jr. - Vice President |  Emily Danner - Treasurer | Brandon  

Hunter - Vice Treasurer | Courtney Wasson - Secretary |  Leah Beckman, Jill Goulait, Malinda  

Uetrecht - Fundraising | Ashley Tolokonsky - Extracurricular Coordinator & Socials | Caroline  

Seale - Volunteer Coordinator | Mike Brugh - Athletic Director  [scribe - C. Wasson]  
 

New Business  
1. Principal’s Report - Jill Sunderman  

• Great Pumpkin Chuck! 

• Work is progressing on Vision 20/20 submission to ensure school gets adequate funding and 
support from the district 

2. Current Initiatives  

• Clothes closet has been updated (thanks Lucas family!) and is stocked for anyone who needs it 

• Lost and found is piling up.  Parents will be reminded to check it often and leftover items will be 

donated during winter break. 

• Student Council is hosting a Thanksgiving food drive.  We will help them spread the work, 

remember to send food in with your kids according to the grade level directions.  

• PTO has approved request to pay for 1st/2nd grade to publish stories 

• Playground fence has been approved and will be installed soon.  It will run between the sports 

court and the parking lot.   

3. LSDMC  

• Vision 2020 for HPS is being created by a broad group of staff, parents, community, etc.  Our 

focus is providing an individualized education to each student.  The vision document that is 

approved will be the basis for requests to the district for money and staff in order to achieve the 

vision.   A survey has been shared with parents, please encourage everyone to complete.   The 

visioning work should wrap up in January.  

• Election of new parent rep for LSDMC was conducted.   

• Adam Shaffer was elected to fill the vacant LSDMC slot.  Congratulations Adam and thank you 

for volunteering your time and expertise.   

4. Committee Updates  

● Fundraising:   All fundraisers have gone well.   

o Read-a-thon and Pumpkin Chuck both surpassed their goals.   Many thanks to our 

dedicated leaders and volunteers.  Final results can be seen in budget document on 

website.  

o We are still waiting on book fair and recent restaurant night results. 

o There will be a Holiday Spirit Wear Sale in December.   

● Budget is back in the black as Read-A-Thon and Pumpkin Chuck surpassed fundraising 

goals!   

Meeting Adjourned - 9:00 AM  



 

  


